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[Date]

Dear patient [Inserting patient name here is recommended]

Accident & Emergency (A&E) department survey 

You are invited to take part in a survey about the care you received in [Hospital name or NHS Trust Name] where you recently attended the A&E department.  We are sending questionnaires to [850] patients; your feedback is very important in helping us to understand what your care was like. 

This survey is voluntary, and it should take about 20 minutes to complete. None of the staff who treated you will know if you respond, and all your answers are entirely confidential.  
The survey is part of a national study run by your hospital and the Care Quality Commission (CQC), which inspects all hospitals in England to make sure care is safe and effective.  CQC will use the results from the survey to compare how well each hospital cares for patients. The anonymous results from the survey will be presented to the hospital where you received care, as this helps the staff to understand the views of patients.  Please take this opportunity to tell us what it was like for you. 

[After looking at results from the 2012 A&E survey, [Hospital name or NHS Trust Name] made some changes to improve care for its patients: [maximum 8.5 lines of text only about any changes .........................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................
………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………
…………………………………………………………………………………………………….......].
Please return the questionnaire in the FREEPOST envelope enclosed (you don’t need a stamp). If you do not want to take part, please either return the blank questionnaire or call the helpline number below. 

If you would like more information about the questionnaire or need help to answer the questions, please call [our FREEPHONE help line /us] on [phone number] [at no cost to yourself] and we will do our best to help. The line is open between [opening time] and [closing time], [days]. Thank you
Yours faithfully [sincerely to be used if patient name is inserted]
[Chief Executive name]

Chief Executive

[NHS Trust Name]

Some questions and answers

There’s a bar code/number on the questionnaire/letter – what’s this for?
You have been given a unique number just for this survey so that your name and address do not appear on the questionnaire. Your name and address will not be linked to your responses for this survey.  Your answers will only be used to provide information about the quality of the hospital’s services and to help us to improve them.
How will you use my name and address details? 
Your personal data are held in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998 and the NHS Confidentiality Code of Practice.  [[IF CONTRACTOR USED: [Your contact details have been passed to [survey contractor], only so that they can send you this questionnaire and process your response.  [Survey contractor] will process your answers in confidence and keep them separate from your contact details.]]  [NHS Trust name] has a leaflet for patients, which explains how we use and handle your personal information, and what your rights are under the Data Protection Act 1998.  If you would like further information or a copy of the leaflet, please write to us, or call [Freephone survey helpline].
I’ve visited this hospital more than once, which visit should I refer to?
This questionnaire is about a visit where you attended the A&E department as a patient. If you have visited the hospital named in this letter more than once, please think about your most recent visit.
Can this questionnaire be completed by a relative/friend of the patient? 
Yes, but they must answer the questions from the point of view of the person who received the questionnaire.  
Why is the NHS spending money on a survey? 
It is important for the NHS to collect the views of the people who use its services, and for CQC to use this data to help to improve care.  This survey has been specially developed to make sure that it asks questions about issues that really matter to patients.  
Can I see the results of the survey?
Yes. These will be available to the public on the Care Quality Commission’s website (they will be published in Winter 2014).  You can also see results from previous surveys at:
www.cqc.org.uk/accidentandemergency    
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